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	CRC Legislation Meeting – 2005/03/14 (PineHurst Primary School)
	


1.0 Attendance List

	Name
	Cell #

	Pierre Joubert
	0845562007

	Greg Fouche
	0835244344

	Graham Munro
	0828772480

	Gary Keyser
	0828902194

	Marcel Witberg
	0827847314

	Margo Wilke
	0824805077

	Deon Louw
	0823764444

	Shaun MacLeod
	0825325033


2.0 Opening & Welcome
Pierre opened the meeting and welcomed all present.  Thanks went to Margo for organizing the venue. Pierre went on to say that the meeting will start with feedback from the meeting held with CN date 2005/02/04 followed with a discussion on the questions document tabled with CN.

3.0 Amendment to the previous minutes

3.1 There were no amendments tabled from the minutes dated 2005/01/07.

3.2 There were no amendments tabled from the minutes dated 2004/08/23.

4.0 Feedback wrt the CRC/CN minutes

Marcel provided feedback wrt the CRC/CN minutes dated 2005/02/04.

4.1 Biodiversity Bill

The Biodiversity Bill is now an act - Biodiversity Act (No. 10 of 2004)

4.2 National and CN Strategy Document 

Public participation for the national document to start within 2005. Once concluded the CN document will be published for public participation. 
4.3 WC Ordinance 

The Ordinance is still being revised and the public participation process will hopefully start this year (round about March / April). Marcel then mentioned that there are two issues that needed to be discussed by all present.

Margo mentioned that we must keep in mind that the ordinance with its regulations is classed as arcade law and it stems from per democratic SA.

· “ . . . CRC to consider drafting general care sheets for snakes in captivity, which could be distributed via the Cape Nature permit issuing system . . . “

· All agreed that there where too many anomalies regarding care sheets. All snakes have different requirements eg, some require demisters (green tree boa), while others require large water bowls (anacondas).

· It was then mentioned by Deon that there is enough information available on the web and in books and that buyers need to take responsibility in educating themselves. Greg then added that the breeder and/or trader has a responsibility either by providing the buyer with a care sheet about the specific species obtained or to provide the relevant information to ensure that the species gets well looked after. 

· It was then suggested that CRC’s web page address needs to be published with the permit so that reptile keepers can go somewhere if they require assistance. Pierre will table this suggestion with CN.  

· “ . . . Cape Nature would welcome input from the CRC with regard to relevant and appropriate cage sizes for reptiles in captivity . . . “

· Pierre started off by saying that he has uncovered more cases where captivity permits are being denied to members because of CN business units enforcing the regulation regarding cage sizes to the “T”. Pierre went on to say that he has phoned Dr Baard who intern would send out an email regarding the discussion held and minuted at the CRC/CN meeting 2005/02/04. Pierre will follow-up with Dr Baard.

· It was agreed upon by all that the CRC needs to ensure that a proposal gets tabled, but highlighted that there are so many different requirements for different species. It was then mentioned that the proposal needs to incorporate all these various requirements. Various suggestions where made, eg:

· Ground vs arboreal (Formula)

· Cage size omitted vs Cage sizes required

· All agreed that this wasn’t going to be an easy task but proper homework needs to be done on the web on what is being used and done overseas. What also needs to be looked at is what laws exist overseas regarding cage sizes etc.

· The following volunteers volunteered to tackle the task of drafting the cage size proposal:

· Greg Fouche

· Graham Munro

· Pierre Joubert

4.4 DEAT species listing

Marcel mentioned that the deadline for feedback on the public participation on the listing threatened / protected species and alien / invasive species in terms of the Biodiversity Act is 2005/03/22. 

4.5 Progress on the provisional list

Marcel mentioned that the CRC are still awaiting a response on 735 species (phase 3) from CN regarding the provisional list. Dr Baard will look into this and respond to the CRC committee. Pierre will follow this up with Dr Baard.

4.6 “Research Project” – Slug Eaters 

The CRC tabled an application regarding a research project for Slug Eaters on 2005/02/24. Awaiting feedback from CN. Marcel to follow-up on the progress of the application.

4.7 Legislation meeting CRC/CN - Questions from the CRC members

Pierre opened the discussion by mentioning what was said at the meeting dated 2005/02/04 (See Appendix A – extract from minutes). 

Margo mentioned that the CRC should have adopted a more professional approach. Marcel agreed with Margo and mentioned that the majority present as per meeting held 2005/01/07 agreed upon the CRC’s questions document tabled. At the meeting it was said that the committee was not allowed to change the document and that it had to be tabled as discussed. 

In short, all present agreed that the CRC should have been more professional.

It was then mentioned that the CRC probably made a mistake but a positive spin off was that CN actually came to realize that there is a lot of frustration amongst the herp community in the Western Cape. 

The following points and/or statement where tabled and discussed:

· Certain individual/s within the club being jealous of what others are getting right with CN, thus making it their mission to make it difficult for everybody.

· What right has Deon Hignett got to make scientific decisions?

· If there are certain officials within CN that we are having problems with, whom can we contact or speak to within CN?

· More CN representation required at the CRC/CN meetings, preferably on the same level as Dr Baard.

· It seems that CN took very little time to answer the first two questions documents tabled with them.

Deon then said that the committee has done excellent work for the last two years and they need to be applauded for it. They have tried to work nicely with CN and have achieved very little. He carried on by saying that the CRC now need to become more assertive in their approach. He proposed that the CRC needs to inform Dr Baard and Deon Hignett that the CRC will start adopting this approach and will if necessary go to the CEO. He went on to say, in all due respect, that in his opinion Pierre needs to be nice with CN as his “bread and butter” depends on it. Pierre countered by saying that he also doesn’t agree with the assertive approach, as going over peoples heads to the CEO will cause conflict in the future, which will be to the detriment of the club. 

Pierre continued by saying that the CRC has achieved quite a bit and that the present modus of operations will produce more results in the future than the assertive approach recommended by Deon. He reminded all that the CRC is the only herp organization that has an active communication channels with Nature Conservation in the country. 

Margo then mentioned that we as a club couldn’t negotiate from a seat of weakness; we need to get the lawyers in as per Gauteng and Kwazulu Natal. Deon then said that we should not look at the other provinces, we need to look at our own province and we need to advertise on the web etc what the real problems are. Deon went on and proposed that the CRC needs to draft a professional document to be sent to Dr Baard and Deon Hignett and/or the CEO of CN with the following information in it:

· What have we done?

· What have they done?

· Correct appendixes

· 3 key areas not 50 or 60

It was also agreed by all that in the document there must be a statement that this is the view of the majority of the members and not of a specific individual of the club. The voting will be done democratically. The members will be requested to vote on the following:

· Adopt the assertive approach with CN - (Yes / No).

· Communication channel with CN remains as is - (Yes / No).

· Neutral - (Yes / No).

· No response will be assumed as Neutral.

· Documentation added will be, appendix A and these minutes.

· All response will be kept as confidential.

Action steps

· Marcel to send out the voting “email” to the members

· Results to be published to all

· The way forward to be drafted by the Chair Person after the results have been published

5.0 Closure

Pierre closed the meeting and thanked all for attending.

6.0 Next Meeting CRC/WCNCB

To be confirmed by Pierre Joubert 

Minutes approved by Pierre Joubert and Gary Keyser

Appendix A

Legislation meeting CRC/CN - Questions from the CRC members

Pierre opened the discussion by tabling Dr Baard’s letter faxed to him 2005/01/19 and mentioning that himself and Dr Baard where in various telephonic discussions to try and resolve the issue. Pierre then read the fax to all present. He went on and provided the background of the questions and answers session. 

Pierre apologised to Dr Baard and Deon and said that the tone of the document was not intended to be aggressive nor abusive. He went on to say that we must remember that the questions asked in the document are portraying the real issues of what is actually really going on in the herp community. The frustration of the herp community was to be highlighted and not the aggressiveness nor the abuse. He mentioned that the committee is only the channel of communication used by the members and that the members said that the committee hasn’t got the mandate to make a decision at this meeting wrt questions and answer document. The committee will be arranging a meeting afterwards and the way forward will be determined. He did mention that all the club members, not only those that attended the legislation meetings, would have the opportunity to vote on issues or scenarios for the way forward.

Pierre then mentioned that prior to the questions being documented the committee met the interested members at Marcel’s house to compile the document. He went on to say that the frustrations and the questions could have been doctored, but the members would have accused the committee of being pawns of CN. The questions document was submitted as discussed at the meeting. He then mentioned that he told the members about the fax and the cancellation of the session at the CRC’s general meeting held 2005/01/28, needless to say the disappointment that arose. He went on to say that some members said that the CRC committee and CN haven’t achieved anything to date; all did obviously not support this. Pierre then opened the floor to the other committee members.

Gary M said that Pierre has covered everything and reemphasized the frustration amongst the herp community. He mentioned that the questions asked by the members where not altered and that one should be asking what are real issues out there. Pierre agreed and mentioned that one should try and find out what is really behind the questions asked, what is really read between the lines. Is it maybe that the Western Cape’s legislation, compared to the rest of the country, is too strict. Is it maybe because there is no norm through out the country where KZN and Gauteng can breed and deal as they please with what ever they please?

Gary K said that Pierre conveyed the gist of the CRC committee’s predicament to CN and added that the answers provided back by CN in the second round where not answered, according to the members, adequately. He went on to say that the debate that would have taken place would and possibly could have alleviated much of the frustrations within the herp community.

Pierre mentioned that, from a personal point of view, he might rethink his chairmanship, as he prefers working in a positive tone and in a constructive way. He feels that a person or a group of people could achieve so much more by doing it this way. He said that the previous clubs in the Western Cape did not work due to infighting and differences of opinions, which where not solved in a positive and constructive way. This, to his opinion, has caused the clubs to fold, thus putting the herp community way back wrt input into legislation issues, communication channels to CN, and a forum where all herp lovers can learn and expand their knowledge base regarding herpetofauna.

Pierre then opened the floor to CN. Dr Baard started by saying that he still supports what is written in his letter, and mentioned that Cape Nature chooses to engage with the CRC’s committee formally and not to participate in the CRC’s general meetings, since meetings of that nature have the tendency to concentrate on matters rather not strictly relevant to the objectives of the meeting.  He agreed with Pierre that the meetings thus far held between the CRC and CN have been constructive and have resulted in differences being resolved positively and professionally, hence the surprise and shock when the CRC document was received. He went on to say that he is not willing to be treated in this manner, and as a professional person, will treat people professionally too. He confirmed that Cape Nature would like to put this behind them and move forward.

Dr Baard went on to say that because Deon and he are part of a formal conservation agency with inherent bureaucratic systems and protocols, there would probably never be a time when all questions will be answered to the complete satisfaction of the person(s) posing the questions.  He accepts that there are CRC members that are frustrated, but is wondering how far one takes this question and answering sessions? He said that if it is the opinion of the broader membership that we are not getting anywhere, then maybe we should rethink the purpose of these CRC/CN meetings.  He again confirmed that Cape Nature would like to move ahead and added that as far as Cape Nature is aware, this is the only forum of its kind in the country where a nature conservation agency and a reptile club have formal discussions.

Chris said that he personally doesn’t want a mud-slinging meeting, which, in the long run, could jeopardise the existing good relationship between the CRC and CN. 

Gary M then said that the committee needs to accommodate all within the club, those that keep a corn snake and are interested in husbandry, those that are interested in breeding programs, those interested in socialising and those that are interested in legislation. He went on to say that this small groups issues needs to be addressed, whether a meeting is arranged with these individual or be it by any other way possible. The questions and frustrations won’t go away and the committee and CN need to find a way for both parties to move forward and added that he agreed that some member’s questions couldn’t be satisfied all the time.

Deon added that some of the questions where informative and that there would never be a right answer.

All present then debated the way forward and the following scenarios where tabled:

Scenario 1: 
Deon mentioned that he is not prepared to answer the same questions over and over e.g. why do we need a permit, thus suggested that if the members are not happy with the answers then there are two avenues they could follow, namely:

· Write a formal letter to the CEO of CN

· If they are in search for information e.g. name lists, financial figures, then they need to follow the formal government process of requesting the information on the grounds of the law, namely the Promotion of Access to Information Act No. 2 of 2000 and this Act’s Regulations.  Such requests for information are made at costs set out in the Regulations, but warned members that this Act does not grant automatic access to information simply upon request.  Request may be refused for a number of reasons, including requests that are manifestly frivolous or vexatious, and urges members to make themselves fully au fait with the relevant legislation before devoting time and resources to such a request.

Scenario 2:
Deon suggested that for certain of the questions the CRC could wait for the public participation process to start and provide valued input into that.

Scenario 3:
The CRC to go back and debate the questions and to make constructive proposals on how the CRC would propose the issue should be resolved. In other wards to not only forward issues upon issues and questions upon questions but also possible solutions that would possibly shed a different light on the subject for all parties involved, the CRC committee, the CRC members and CN.   

Scenario 4:
The committee to rework the questions and answers document and to forward this to CN.

In conclusion Dr Baard said that even though he and Deon Hignett were disappointed and upset, not cross, about the incident, they are still prepared and committed to go forward. CN will in future welcome questions that are reasonable and sound that would lead to constructive and positive debate and be resolved on a professional level.

Pierre thanked Dr Baard, Deon and fellow committee members for the open mindedness in which this topic was handled in and hoped that this hasn’t compromised the relationship too much.








































